
The March Times

Cross Country
Running

Seachtain na Gaeilge 
Thosaigh Seachtain na Gaeilge sa
scoil seo ar De Luain14ú Márta
ar feadh triú lá. Gach lá bhí frása,
rabhlóga agus tomhas an lae. De
Luain bhí seisiún ceoil ag na
páistí ó rang a haon, go dtí rang
a sé. De Máirt bhí dhá trá na
gceist ar siúl - ceann amháin do
na daoine óga agus ceann eile do
na ard ranganna
De Céadaoin bhí a lán rudaí ar
siúl. Ar leathuair tar éis a naoi bhí
tae agus tósta ag gach duine. I
ndiaidh an sos bhí ceolchoirm
mór againn. An G (Gaeilge)
Factóir an t-ainm a bhí air. Bhí a
lán sceitimíní ag gach duine. I
ndeireadh an lae bhí mórshiúil
scoile againn mar bhí gach duine
ag caitheamh éadaí glasa.

Weaving Well-Being

Adventure 
Awaits

Scoil Éanna

After being off for periods over the
last two years due to Covid the
teachers thought we should do
something to improve the wellbeing
of the children in the school. In the
senior end of the school this is done
through the Weaving Well-Being
Programme. For this each class is
split in two with half staying with
their class teacher and the other
going with Mr. Markey. Each class
learns different things each week
over the ten weeks with some fun
things thrown in. Last
week 5th class
got to play in the
park but other classes
get different treats.
It was so much fun

With the end to restriction lots 

of extra- curricular school 

activities have recommenced. 

One of the first of these was 

Cross-Country running. It 

took place in Kilmore on 

Wednesday 23rd March. 

After a few trials under the 

careful eyes of Mr. Atkinson 

and Mrs Sammon the 
following teams were chosen

Boys

Fergal & Daragh Quinn, John 

Hamilton. Liam Duffy, Conor 

Smyth, Donnacha Sammon, 

Thomas Conlon, Ainaras 

Uvarkinas,Oscar Rice, Zac 

Mulligan, Seán Hanratty and 
Seán Leonard.

Girls

Ellie Mulligan, Niamh Harte, 

Kellie and Sophie Duffy, 

Nicola Pankinaite, Orla Mc 

Adam, Louise Duffy, Alicia 

Duffy, Ciara Macklin and 
Orlagh Smith

We ran in the large school 

section against other schools 

from all over Co. Monaghan. 

While we didn’t win any 

medals we enjoyed taking 

part.



Yards
For the past few years we had
staggered breaks and none of the
classes were allowed to mix due to
covid regulations. With the end of
restrictions on the 7th of March
the yards merged again. Now there
are three yards 1.Car park:2nd & 3rd

class 2.Side yard: Junior & Senior
Infants & 1st class. 3.The top
yard:4th, the two 5ths and 6th
classes

March
Dalta na Coicíse
Eva Bell, Domas Gulbys      

Tommy Treanor, 
Yossif El Madany

Aoife Dwan, Cormac McGinnity
Kellie Duffy, Alicia Duffy

Ellen Donnelly, Eoin Stuart
Oscar Rice, Domante Rekasuite

Callum Finlay, Cayla Conlon
Emily Barkey, Eoghan Markey
Tristan Sherry, Ronan McCabe

Kayla Rutledge 
Melania Kubauskaite

Francis Allen , Paddy Treanor

Gaeiligeoir na Coicíse
Lorcan Smyth, Gustas Jonusas

Thomas Carragher,
Gobnait Ní Dhufaigh

Kealan Watters, Daragh Quinn
Rory Brady , Liam Duffy

Aaron Mc Mahon
Zac McPhillips, 

Layla Mairín Chruach
Lainey Ní Sheanacháin

Róisín Nic Ailín, Alie Selamani
Arlene Lavele, Vilte Kupryte

Amanda Brady, Hannah Mc Cabe

GAA
The school football for the
girls started this month, after
a break of two years. The
coach this year is Mrs Duffy in
6th class. So far they have
played two matches. The
opposition were Scoil Rois,
Carrickmacross and St. Daig’s,
Inniskeen, Unfortunately, luck
wasn't on their side..They are
playing their next and final
match on Friday April 1st,
against local rivals and table
toppers, Loughmourne. The
boys have started the
training for their league that
starts after the Easter Break

Comhghairdeas

Confirmation 

Volleyball

Third to sixth class started
volleyball on Monday 29th
March for a 4 week block.
The coach is Francis. During
the first session we learned
two of the main skills of the
game - the spike and the
dig. To finish off the first
session we played a few
games. Despite having to
learn the new skills overall it
was fun.

.

Tús Maith 

Leath na 

hOibre 

Congratulations to all the 6th

class students who were
confirmed in St. Patrick’s
Church by Bishop Larry Duffy
on Sunday 27th March 2022


